
Newsletter 5, Term 1, 2022

Friday 4th of March

Dear Lord,

Lord, make me an instrument of your peace:

where there is hatred, let me sow love;

where there is injury, pardon;

where there is doubt, faith;

where there is despair, hope;

where there is darkness, light;

where there is sadness, joy.

O divine Master, grant that I may not so much seek

to be consoled as to console,

to be understood as to understand,

to be loved as to love.

For it is in giving that we receive,

it is in pardoning that we are pardoned,

and it is in dying that we are born to eternal life.

Amen.

Dear Parents/Carers,

Ash Wednesday was celebrated this week and
marks the beginning of the season of Lent in
our Catholic calendar. On this day Catholic
believers are signed with ashes as a reminder
of this time of almsgiving, fasting and prayer. I
thank Mr Murray for preparing a very reverent
and prayerful service marking this special
occasion for our staff and students.

It is important to note that this week Pope
Francis invited all people, believers and
non-believers to respond with prayer and
fasting, declaring Ash Wednesday, this year, a
Day of Fasting for Peace. Let us pray, this
Lent, for the people of the Ukraine and for
ourselves; that we do not lose hope for a
glimmer of conscience on the part of those who
hold in their hands the fortunes of the world.

I encourage all in our community to continue to
pray for peace.

Caritas Australia

This week, every family received a Caritas
money box in order to raise money for this
charitable organisation. Caritas’ mission is to
serve the poor and promote charity and justice
throughout the world. Your generous support
can help change the lives of some of the
world’s most vulnerable people. Join us this
Lent to raise much-needed funds for people
living in poverty.  Together, we can make a
difference now, for all future generations. We
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thank our Liturgy Leaders for promoting this
initiative with our students.

Confirmation Family Night

On Thursday the 10th of March Maria Forde
will be working with this year’s Confirmation
Candidates and their families. Maria has been
instrumental in preparing many students for the
sacrament of Confirmation over the past 20
years. A note will be sent home on Monday
providing families with a link to this virtual
event which commences at 7:00 p.m.

Learning About the Concept of Design

Our aim at Our Lady
Help of Christians is to
create learning
environments that
cultivate curiosity and
create confident,
capable and creative

learners. We encourage our students to grow
as thinkers, collaborators, self-managers,
communicators and researchers.  This term
our focus is on design and technology.  In the
TUNING IN phase of the Inquiry Learning
process students have been unpacking the
concept of design. Students across all learning
spaces have been busy creating, making and
refining their designs.

Year 5/6 students were asked to reflect on the
following question. If I could design anything,
what would it be? Please see below the
interesting responses given.

If I were to design anything, it would be for my
cat. He can be very scared and only likes some
things. I would make him a cat tree, it wouldn't
be anything tall as he would freak out and run
away. But it would have a little hole for him to
hide in, it would also have a food bowl or two
for his food. It would also need to have a
scratching post (he scratches the couch) so
that he can sharpen his claws. Heloise

I would design a school building because it
sounds like fun. I would make it look
professional and modest, but also make sure
that they have some pretty touches. Isabelle

I would like to build something that can help
people in their everyday life. This is because I
want to help people. Agnese

I would design something to help people that
are less fortunate than me. Like a portable
water purifier, cheaper renewable energy
sources and more. Di

I would like to design very soft jumpers - like
VERY soft. This is because I would like
everyone to be warm and comfortable if it's
cold. Alicia

If I could design anything I would design my
own old fashioned dress because I have
always wanted to make one. Heike

If I could design anything I would like to make a
sound amplifier so that I could test if it works
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and I can listen from a longer distance.
Samuel

I would design a water bottle that has a button
so that when you press it, the water retracts
water. Toni

I would design music. I'm actually not good at
singing at all,  but I want to design the rhythm
and lyrics. Rosa

I would design toys to make lots of younger
kids happy. Sebastian

I would like to design a new type of skateboard
because it would be interesting to do. 5L

I would design clothes because you can get to
show your personality through them. 5L

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund

Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund is
Government Funding to assist families to cover
the costs of school excursions, camps and
sporting activities. Centrelink health care card
holders and Pensioner Concession card
holders may be eligible for a payment of $125.
Please visit the office to obtain a form if you
believe you are eligible and would like to apply
for this fee concession program.

Second Hand Uniform Shop

Second hand uniforms will be sold on
Thursday the 24th of March from 3:00 p.m.
onwards. A table will be set up outside the
library and our friendly parents will be happy to
support you with your purchase. All items
require a gold coin donation. Gates will open at
3:00 p.m.

Emergency Management Drill

This morning staff and students participated in
an emergency management drill, the students
are to be congratulated on the manner in which
they listened to instructions and cooperated
with staff. Every term we will be practising our
emergency procedures to ensure the safety of
all.

OLHC Easter Raffle

This afternoon the eldest in the family will
receive a raffle book to take home. This is a
great opportunity for your family and friends to
win one of the many fabulous Easter Hampers
that will be on offer, extra tickets can be
obtained at the office. The raffle will be drawn
at 12:15 p.m. on Friday, 8th of April. Once
again we are asking families to give
generously. Please see the flyer below for
more details.

Sushi Lunch

We will be holding a Sushi Lunch Day on
Wednesday the 5th of April, all orders must be
placed by Tuesday the 29th of March via My
School Connect. Please see the attached flyer
for details.

Reminder School Photos

A reminder to families that our annual School
Photo Day is Friday, 11th March. Please dress
your child in their full summer uniform (no
runners) on this day. Please refer to the
attached flyer for important cut-off dates to
order your photos on-line. If you wish to have
your school children photographed in a special
‘Sibling Photograph’ please note the cut off
date for this order is Thursday, 10th March.
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Reminder Labour Day Public Holiday

A reminder Monday the 14th of March is the
Labour Day Public Holiday this is a gazetted
public holiday therefore the school will be
closed.

Student Birthdays

We hope the following students had a
wonderful birthday over the past week:-
Levi 2V, Heloise 6A, Joshua 4B, Kitana 1DL,
MIchael 6H, Zachary 3S, Zuri 4B.

Student Awards

A huge congratulations to the following children
on receiving Student of the Week Awards. We
thank all of you for making OLHC such a
thriving learning community.

Name Class Award

Majok M Prep
A

For being a kind and
compassionate
member of Prep A.
Thank you for always
helping your friends
and teachers around
the classroom. What a
superstar you are!
Keep up the great work
Majok!

Ashley Y Prep
O

For being a kind and
respectful member of
Prep O.  This week you
have been so helpful to
all your peers and have
made an effort to follow

our agreed ways and
the 5 L’s of listening.
Well done Ashley, keep
up the great work!

Eesha H 1DL For showing great
improvements in both
the way you contribute
to our class and how
you complete your
work. Thank you for
always sharing your
ideas. I am excited to
see more and more of
your writing. Good job
Eesha!

Massimo F 1P For demonstrating
great persistence with
all your tasks. You
always try your best,
give everything a go
and ask for assistance
when you need help.
You are having an
amazing start to grade
1. Keep up the great
work Massimo!

Yom A 2C You are a responsible
and kind member of
2C. Everyday you lend
a helping hand to your
peers. Thank you for
being a wonderful role
model and for always
giving your best in
every learning task.
Well done Yom!

Madeleine
G

2V For being a responsible
leader in the Art Studio
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in Week 5. Your helpful,
kind and responsible
manner this week set a
great example for your
peers. Well done
Madeleine, keep up the
great work!
From Ms Howden

Oscar M 3C For making considered
and clever choices
about where to sit in
group learning
situations to maximise
your concentration.
Great role modelling for
our class - well done!

Sebastian I 3S Being a kind and
thoughtful member of
3S. Sebastian leads by
example in the way he
treats classmates and
his teacher. He always
makes an effort to
support and encourage
others in class. Keep it
up, you’re a superstar!

Aferata G 4A For being a considerate
class member of 4A.
You constantly show
maturity in the way you
go about your day. The
students and teachers
can always count on
you to make the right
decisions that will
always benefit others
alongside yourself.

Keep up the fantastic
work!

Abraham F 4B For his detailed
responses to his written
reading activities this
week. Congratulations
on your hard work
Abraham. Keep
working hard!! It is a
pleasure to read your
responses!

Madeleine
D

5L You have been working
really well on your
learning tasks so far
this term and I really
enjoyed reading your, A
Moment in Time
project. Well done
Maddy!

Alessia C 5P Alessia, you have been
a breath of fresh air in
5P. You are always
kind, caring and
supportive and you are
a pleasure to have in
the classroom. You
have a love and zest
for learning, like no
other and it is a
pleasure to see you so
involved in your school
work, always wanting to
achieve your best and
to your full potential.
Well done on such a
fabulous start to term
one. All the best for the
remainder of the year.
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Agnese A 6A For approaching your
maths tasks with a
growth mindset and
enthusiasm. You are
consistently engaged in
learning by asking
questions and
collaborating with your
peers to solve
problems. Keep up the
fantastic effort!

Joshua Mc 6H For using his
collaboration skills to
work conscientiously
and productively to
successfully solve
learning challenges.
Well done Joshua!

2022 Dates

Term 1 2022

Thursday 10/3/22 Confirmation Family Night
(virtual event) at 7.00 pm with Maria Forde.

Friday 11/3/22 - School Photo Day.

Monday 14/3/22 Labour Day Public Holiday -
No students to attend.

Tuesday 15/3/22 PA Meeting 7.00 pm.

Friday 18/3/22 Confirmation Retreat Day with
visit from Bishop Terry Curtin 10.00 am -
11.00 am.

Sunday 20/3/22 Sacrament of Confirmation
3.30 pm at OLHC Church.

Monday 21/3/22  School Closure Day (Staff
Professional Learning - Berry Street) - No
students to attend.

Thursday 24/3/22 Second Hand Uniform
Shop outside the Library at 3.00 pm.

Tuesday 5/4/22 Sushi Special Lunch Day

Friday 8/4/22 Term 1 concludes at 1.00 pm.
Easter Raffle at 12.15 pm.

Kind regards,

Ms Maree McIntosh

PRINCIPAL
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